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Principal’s Report

THANKSGIVING

How important it is that we show our gratitude and thanks to
all our community who find many and different ways to help
and support us in bringing about the best for our students.
We thank everyone for their efforts and support and know that
everyone finds different ways to support our efforts. Whether
it be working with your child on homework, driving students
to the train station, sending in the gold coin for the snail trail,
covering our literacy resources, working in classrooms or simply
sharing a smile with our wonderful staff it is all appreciated. We
hope that those that did come along, enjoyed the morning tea
and our special assembly. It is so important that our students
learn the importance of being thankful and appreciating the
fantastic things in their life. It was great for our teachers to
present to you their song of thanks. A big thank you to Mrs
Wright for her organisational leadership for this activity but
thanks most of all to our teachers and parents who took the
time to connect and participate in this important activity.

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING

How amazing do our new signs look! A huge thank you to Mrs
Alo for all her work and creativity in designing and planning
these beautiful signs. We are very happy with these. It is so
important that our expectations are clear to our students and
that as a school we use common language when talking about
behaviour. Mrs Alo is now working on our next set of signs for
our other playground areas.

STAFFING NEWS

Two pieces of exciting news for our school. A big
congratulations to Mrs Wendy Wright, the wonderful teacher
of Width class who was successful through merit selection in
gaining a full time permanent classroom teacher position at our
school. We are very happy to have Mrs Wright join our team
permanently and congratulate her on her success. Also the
amazing Mrs Melissa Galdes has been appointed permanently

to the School Administrative Office position fulltime. We have
been so fortunate to have Mrs Galdes working in our office
for the past two years and are very happy that she has been
appointed into that position.

KINDERGARTEN 2019

We are very excited to have completed our Kindergarten
Orientation activities for 2019 with our very successful Teddy
Bear’s Picnic! Although the weather wasn’t kind, the fun and
enthusiasm that we shared in our time in the hall was fantastic. I
am still conducting some Kindergarten interviews for those that
have not yet come in for our one on one meeting. If you don’t
have a time organised please contact the front office as soon as
possible. We have still been receiving enrolments and currently
have 70 fantastic first timers coming to join us. I will be forming
the classes this week so please ensure if you haven’t, or if you
know someone that hasn’t brought in their enrolment forms as
yet that they come in asap. Once we have formed the classes,
we will be assigning Best Start assessment times and these
will be posted out to Kindergarten 2019 Parents before the end
of the year. If you don’t receive this information, on Tuesday
December 18, please contact the school.

PRINCIPAL’S ASSEMBLY

What a delight it was to celebrate with our school community
the 70 award recipients at our Week 5 Principal’s Assembly.
It is a joy to see the pride with which our students and their
families regard these awards! Well done to all those recipients
for their excellence in attitude, behaviour or participation. It is
much appreciated and we as a school are incredibly proud of
what you are achieving. Please remember that our final Principal
Assembly will be on Friday December 14. If your child has
received the required number of awards, their booklet must be
submitted to the front office by Friday December 7. As you
can imagine at this busy time no late submissions will be able
to be processed and will be presented at our first Principal’s
Assembly in 2019.

SCHOOL SPECTACULAR

How spectacular and special was the School Spectacular.
What a performance! What an opportunity for our talented
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students. This is truly a group effort to make this possible for
our children. Thanks to Mrs Antonelli for her choir leadership
and expertise. Thanks to Miss Fry for her dance expertise and
leadership. Thanks to the wonderful back team of Mrs Ptolemy,
Mrs Patrick and Miss Antonelli. We appreciate the long hours
and huge effort that you all have put in for our school and
our students. A big shout out to our wonderful parents for
transporting and dealing with changing schedules supporting
each other, our staff and our school. Most of all thank you to our
Ensemble Dance group and our School Choir for their amazing
performance, their diligent practice as well as the pleasure it
was for our staff to work and be with them for these long hours.
The dinner at the pizza restaurant clearly evidenced their great
attitude, their wonderful behaviour and their joy of taking part in
such a special event.

P&C MEETING

Tonight is our P&C AGM and final meeting of the year in the
staffroom at 7pm. I hope you can come along and celebrate
and thank the 2018 P&C Executive for their wonderful and
amazing efforts. Their efficiency, hard work and commitment
has been much appreciated and they have achieved so much
for our school in 2018. Tonight there will also be a presentation
of an alternative fan option that is being considered for our hall.
Your input on this would be greatly appreciated. Look forward
to seeing everyone there.

LEADER’S 2019 SPEECHES

All parents are welcome to come along on Monday December
10 to see our prospective leaders present their speeches for
leadership positions in 2019. It is always a great opportunity to
see our Year 5 students projecting into those leadership roles
and hearing what they see as the important elements of the
role. Good luck to our students who are putting themselves
forward to be considered for the role. Well done and do your
best!

SCRIPTURE

This week is the last week of scripture for 2018. The
Department of Education has recently reviewed its processes
around scripture and how parents elect in or out of scripture
lessons. From the commencement of 2019 there is a standard
participation letter that the school will need signed and will
be placed on the student record card that will indicate your
choice around the options at our school. This will override any
previous nominations or what was previously communicated on
the enrolment forms. This note will be emailed to you today
and we ask that these are returned to the front office as soon
as possible so that we can update our records before the
formation of scripture and non-scripture groupings at the
commencement of 2019. At any time as a parent you are
able to change the advice and this will be updated on school
records.

Adam Wynn
Principal

Current Notes

Please follow the links to all current notes and please note their
closing date. Please ensure you put your child’s full name and
class on all notes.

Event Date Closing

Date

Special Religious Education & Special
Education in Ethics Participation
letter

Coming Up

Event Date

Week 9 Principal’s Assembly 14th December

Presentation Day 17th December

Penrith Valley Public Speaking
Competition

On Wednesday 7th of November, 6 students from stage 2 and
3 participated in the Penrith Valley Public Speaking Competition
finals. They all did an amazing job and presented their speeches
with confidence and pride. Our year 3 representative, Tyran
Kavaliku spoke with passion and enthusiasm, making it through
to the Grand Finals. Tyran will be representing our school on the
19th of November at Glenmore Park Public School in the Grand
Final. Well done to all our public speakers and we wish Tyran
the best of luck in the finals.

Penrith Valley Public Speaking Grand
Final Competition

On Monday the 19th of November, Tyran Kavaliku proudly
represented our school in the Penrith Valley Public Speaking
Competition Grand Final. He did an outstanding job confidently
speaking about ‘Pollution’. Tyran was the winner in the Grand
Final competition, competing against schools in the Penrith
region. Well done Tyran!

TEDDY BEARS PICNIC
We recently held one of our most popular Kindergarten
Orientation events, the Teddy Bears’ Picnic. Despite the rain,
we had lots of bears (and their owners) come to our school
hall to participate in the fun. This was an opportunity for the
incoming Kindergarten students for 2019 to meet with our
current Kindergarten students, and also to meet their buddies
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for next year. It was also terrific to see our parents meeting and
chatting about their experiences at Cambridge Gardens.

We all had lots of fun in the playdough, colouring and reading
corners as well as some great dancing – Miss Fry could have
another fabulous dance group in mind already! Thank you to the
wonderful Kindergarten teachers who led the different activities
and to all of the other teachers who came along to help arrange
the quick change of venue, and enjoy the fun.

Alison Patrick
Assistant Principal Wellbeing

Talent Show 2018
The annual Talent Show will be held on Friday 14th December.
The show is expected to begin at 11.20am, following the
Principal’s assembly and morning tea. It is going to be a
fantastic display of various talented students within our school.
Can’t wait to see all the wonderful talent!

Mrs Felicity Nelson

Kindergarten Parent Helper Thank You

We would like to thank our wonderful Kindergarten parents and
grandparents who have dedicated their time throughout the

year to support and encourage our students in their first year
at school. Students enjoyed having parents and grandparents
read with them, help them write their ideas and run a speaking
and listening activity. The teachers were very grateful for the
time, energy and support given by our wonderful volunteers.
We also enjoyed the time spent covering resources over a cup
of tea. Thank you again for all your efforts and we hope you
have a lovely break and Christmas. We look forward to seeing
you again next year.

2018 Kindergarten Teachers

Schools Spectacular 2018 - The Greatest
Wow! What an outstanding week of excellence in the creative
and performing arts for NSW Public Schools!

Well done to our students as they were truly spectacular when
performing and well done to all our staff who attended and
contributed in preparing our students for the performances. A
special thank you and mention to Miss Fry and Mrs Antonelli
who auditioned our students in dance and choir. The journey
would not have come about without their commitment and
enthusiasm in giving our students an opportunity to shine!

A huge congratulations to our community! We are always
fortunate to have supportive and enthusiastic parents at
Cambridge Gardens Public School. The work behind the
scenes in preparing students for Schools Spectacular is an
enormous one and we are very appreciative and grateful of
the that time, energy and support across the board. The week
would not have been so successful without your efforts and
contributions!

Finally, the show will be broadcast on Channel 7 on December
8th 2018. The exact time has yet to be announced but it will be
during prime time!

Mrs Ptolemy

Student feedback

On Thursday we got on the train and went to Qudos Bank
Arena to have a practice and run through of all the songs and
acts. On Friday we got on the train for the last time. We had to
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be seated by 10:30am for the first show of the day. The Choir
and I only got a half hour break.

My favourite performance was the circus act which had silk
ropes in a Gladiator theme. The students were dancing inside
a suspended box that was spinning. My most favourite part of
Schools Spectacular was the pizza dinner. We ate ice-cream
for dessert!

I loved that I could take home my prop bag at the end of the
performance so that I could keep for memories.

By Georgia Kitchen

Before I start saying what I loved about Schools Spectacular I
would like to say a huge thank you to Miss Fry for getting us
into Schools Spectacular. I would like to thank her for taking us
on the trains and for taking us to Maccas before and after the
rehearsals too. Thank you for everything that you have done for
us Miss Fry!

Schools Spectacular was AMAZING! There were so many
people there to make new friends, like a kid called Noah from
Elderly PS. We used to call each other by nicknames which
made it special. We also made a friend from Hoxton Park PS
called Diego.

Learning the dance was great. My dance was so cute but when
it comes to the costume it was ugly! I was a Banskia Man in the
segment Stories. Banksia Men are in the Story of Snuggle Pot
and Cuddle Pie. I kept saying to myself "It might be ugly but I
will work it like Lady Gaga!"

Schools Spectacular gave me so many great moments. I loved
the dancing and I just enjoyed myself! On the last night Jade,
Chloe, Olivia, Ella and I cried so much because the Year 6's are
finishing soon and we will miss our close friendships!

By Shay Blatch

The thing I enjoyed in Schools Spectacular is singing all the
different songs. My favourite song to sing was 'Not taking Away
my Shot' by Hamilton. Wednesday last week was a rehearsal
but Thursday at Qudos Bank Arena was a dress rehearsal and
we got to see the whole show for the first time. It was amazing!

On Friday and Saturday we had two shows each. We had a
break in between both shows and on Friday we got to enjoy
eating some Pizza. When Schools Spectacular performances
had all finished we got to take home our prop bag which had
torches, glowing gloves, bunny ears and more. We got to keep
the performance shirt which was white and our black security
shirt too.

Schools Spectacular was amazing for me. I had never been
there before and I am so happy I had the chance to do it!

By Keisha Maskell

Schools Spectacular was really fun. There were a lot of lights
and some awesome dances, drama acts, circus and tap
dancing. Each act was unique. Each performance had a story
behind it and basically all the performance days the seats were
full with spectators. It was a great experience and one to
remember.

To get into Schools Spectacular we had to audition by singing
a song. We had to wait about 2 months before we found out

we were successful. There were thousands of kids in choir.
We got to have a keep sake prop bag which we used during
the performance. It included lights, glow gloves, necklace, Elton
John glasses and more.

My favourite performance was the drama one which was sad
but awesome!

By Jenna Mackie

On Wednesday, Thursday, Friday and Saturday Miss Fry and
Mrs Ptolemy took the dancers to Qudos Bank Arena for the
2018 Schools Spectacular. It was my first time being part of this
experience. It was the best experience that I have ever had!

There were plenty of happy moments such as the Saturday
night when we were leaving and we all just started to cry.
Another favourite moment was when Miss Fry and Mrs Ptolemy
embarrassed themselves in front of John Foreman the host of
Schools Spectacular. They were very excited to say hello to
him while waiting for us to perform. Apparently Mrs Ptolemy
said, 'Hi George!' John Foreman said hello back and it was not
until later when Mrs Antonelli heard their exciting story that she
revealed it was actually 'John not George!'

It was so good to make new friends and we played with them
most of the time. My favourite friends from other schools were
Lilly, Hannah, Marley and Emily. Overall, Schools Spectacular is
AMAZING!

By Jade Robinson

What I loved about Schools Spectacular was that we made a lot
of friends. We had a backstage room which had change rooms.
We stayed in there during the performances and played music.
It brought us all together and we made lots and lots of friends.
It was fun!

At first we all hated our costumes but later we loved it and none
of this would have happened if we did not make it into Schools
Spectacular in the first place.

I remember the first day of rehearsals we did not know anyone
then we took a break and met the school next to us. Our
friendships grew as the rehearsals went on. When we
performed we made some great memories!

By Dublin Downey

I loved every single second of Schools Spectacular. I loved
all the thrill, hard work and dedication that went into Schools
Spectacular. We made great trustworthy friends and met so
many other cool and exciting dancers!

By Jesse Geyer

I had an amazing time at Schools Spectacular. I was in the choir
and practiced songs all the time. I almost lost my voice. I still
liked it though!

The theme for Schools Spectacular was the Greatest. Some of
the songs were from movies such as The Greatest Showman
and My Little Pony. Schools Spectacular went on for two days.
Each show lasted 3 hours. My favourite song was 'This is Me'
and my least favourite song was 'Zadok the Priest'.

On Saturday night I went to SpecFest during the afternoon to
have dinner. I had chips on a stick. It was really good. Then I
danced with my friends on the big screen!
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My favourite part about Schools Spectacular is that I get to sing
for the dancers and be on TV. Mostly, I had so much fun! I even
get to keep my prop bag!

By Vy Bu

Schools Spectacular was a great experience. We travelled by
train to all of our rehearsals at the Netball Stadium at Olympic
Park. We learnt two dances at the Netball courts and we learnt
one dance at Qudos Stadium.

On Wednesday was our second rehearsal at Qudos Bank
Arena. We sometimes stopped at Maccas in the morning or
afternoon. Thursday we had a full dress rehearsal. We got our
costumes and we went through the whole show. Friday was
our first performance day and we danced all our dances and
then went to dinner. We ate pizza and had to walk to the
restaurant with the choir students. When we got to Newington,
we played at the park together.

After pizza we walked back and performed our evening show.
On Saturday morning we got to Qudos Bank Arena again for
our last day of performances. After we had finished, we had to
say goodbye to all our new friends and we started to cry. Miss
Fry and Mrs Ptolemy requested a song from the Holding Room
manager and they started to dance to 'Closing Time'!

We played a lot with students from other schools. We had fun
playing games we made up like 'Run around like a big, fat
pony'.

By Chloe Schofield

On Friday and Saturday last week the choir and dance
ensemble had 4 performance shows. There were lots of people
especially on Saturday night. We had to sing nearly 35 songs
and some of the combined choir got to perform on stage in the
last song of the first half.

The dancers, danced to 'Partner in Crime', 'Time to be
Awesome' and the finale which was 'Coming Home'. All the
choir got props and they were my favourite. My favourite was
the light up gloves.

The show was amazing!

By Apameh T

Presentation Day 2018 - Date for your
Diaries

On Monday the 17th December 2018, our school will be
hosting its annual presentation day assembly. It will be held
on the top cola and all parents and community members are
invited to share this special day with us. There will be special
guests and some performances on the day from the PMI
bucket drumming group, the Stage 2 dance group and the
Kindergarten dance group. Our recorder band and choir will
also be performing.

As we move closer to the event we will keep you posted on any
news and important messages.

Kind regards,
May Ptolemy
Instructional Leader

The Importance of Play
Mrs Patrick and I attended a Learning and Support Network
meeting last week where we presented on Learning Support
in our school. We discussed all the programs that we run
like Quicksmart - Numeracy, MiniLit and MacqLit – Literacy
programs, our Interventions where we work with the teachers
as a whole class and with individual groups and then one on
one support. We also discussed our very successful Active Play
at recess and lunch times. It is always an honour to be asked to
present as it gives us the opportunity to show off our wonderful
school. We also attended a session on Play and its importance
for our children.

Play is needed for children’s healthy development. It is their time
to be free and enjoy. It can be pretending, learning a new skill,
dressing up, role playing, being active or quiet, with friends,
siblings, parents or on their own. It’s when children can make
the rules and it is a way of them expressing their feelings. Adults
can join in if they’re invited. There is no age limit to playing!

Developing children’s social and emotional skills
through play

• In play children are in charge of what they do. Being
in control in play helps them to learn to manage their
feelings.

• When children make or build things in their play, they
are building skills and confidence in themselves.

• In play children learn about the give and take of
relationships with their friends. They learn to lead and
follow and to care for others.

• Play helps children to think about what they want to
do, to plan and to be patient.
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How adults can support children’s play

Children learn and develop their social and emotional skills
through playing on their own, with other children and with
adults, and importantly, play helps children feel good about
themselves.

If you need more information on children and their wellbeing
please go to the Kids matter website.

https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/

Susan Harding
Learning & Support Teacher

e Newsletter App!
Just a friendly reminder that our school newsletter can be
accessed via the Schoolzine app called SZapp. So far we have
74 community members already utilising the app. Visit the link
below for instructions about how to download the app using
Apple and Android devices. The SZapp also allows you to
receive updates and alerts from school.

http://www.schoolzine.com/szapp-installation

Kind regards,
Daniel Attard
Assistant Principal

P & C News
What a crazy wonderful couple of weeks it has been!

Firstly, thank you to Cambridge Gardens PS for our
Thanksgiving Morning Tea. It was a lovely morning with lots
of tasty treats and special thank you pressies. It was great to
spend the morning with the teachers that we have worked so
closely with and with other parents who all thoroughly enjoy
doing our bit for our school. We value being able to be so
involved in such a great school. Thank you.

Can I also give a special shout out to Miss Fry, Mrs Ptolemy,
Mrs Antonelli and all the other teachers and staff that covered

• Through play children learn how to mend mistakes
and to feel better after things go wrong.

• Indoor and outdoor play helps to reduce children’s
stress.

• Play is a way children make sense of their world and
practise for their future of being mummies, daddies
and workers.

• Play is for imagination and creativity.

• In play you can enjoy magical worlds of joy.

• Play is something children can own in a world where
most things are organised by adults.

• Play is a time when adults and children can have fun
together.

• Play is for pleasure. You play what you enjoy and you
stop when you want to.

• By arranging safe places for children to play, indoors
and outdoors, in parks and playgrounds.

• By arranging time for play and not scheduling too
much in a child’s day.

• By providing children with some playthings (eg dolls,
building blocks, playdough, paints) and also allowing
children to find their own playthings both inside and
outside (eg fabrics, boxes, leaves, gumnuts and
puddles).

• By reading and storytelling with children.

• By playing with children when invited and stopping
when children want to play their own games.

• Babies communicate through their expressions and
body movements whether they want you to play or
when they are tired and have had enough.

• By following the child’s lead and resisting the
temptation to criticise, direct or turn play into a
lesson.
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classes, printed notes, chased costumes and our kids, and
made Schools Spectacular possible. Personally speaking, this
was my first year involved in Spec and I was absolutely blown
away by the talent and quality of performances. It truly was a
SPECTACULAR production. Nothing makes a parent prouder
than seeing their child perform on such a stage. I can’t thank
you enough for giving our kids the opportunity to experience
this. They will forever remember it. It was ‘The Greatest’!

UNIFORM POOL

The P&C pre-loved uniform shop will be open on Thursday
from 2.30pm in the P&C Store Room in C Block. We are
encouraging all students to wear the school crest with pride
and therefore only uniforms with logos are available. All
uniforms with the old logo are $2 apiece and all uniforms with
the new colour logo are $5 apiece. This uniform shop is made
possible by P&C volunteers so please respect our prices, you
are getting a bargain and giving back to the school. Payments
can me made directly to our P&C ladies. If this time does not
suit you, you may speak to the lovely office ladies and they will
arrange to take you up to purchase.

CHRISTMAS GUESSING COMPETITION

Tickets will be going home VERY SOON! So, keep checking
those school bags parents! The prize pool this year is bigger
and better than it has ever been. Additional tickets are being
bundled to take home. Please don’t stop there though. We will
make the tickets available to you online as well as in the office,
so please sell them to as many people as you can. Friends,
family, neighbours, even get Mum or Dad to take them to work.
The more money raised the more resources and fun we can
filter back to our kids. Tickets will be available all the way up to
and including the night of the Christmas Picnic, Thursday 13th
December. The competition will be drawn on this night so make
sure you join us!

Buy lots of tickets for this one guys, you will want to be in it to
win it!

AIRCON/FANS FOR THE HALL

We understand this has been a very long, drawn out and
complicated process. Please note this has always been a
priority for us and we have been working very hard all year with
the school and Asset to make this happen. The end is in sight
and we can almost feel that cool air blowing. If you would like
to come along and see the proposed system in action, please
join us at the General Meeting on Tuesday 27th November. A
representative from Arius will be attending to demonstrate and
answer any of your questions.

Lastly, I just wanted to thank the many volunteers that helped
us achieve so much this year. It has been a very successful year
and that is partly due to the amount of helping hands we’ve
had. Thank you! A P&C is not possible without the parents. I
would also like the personally thank Belinda Adams (Secretary),
Kelly Wilkinson (Treasurer), Natalie Kitchin (Vice President) ,
Jo Auld (Vice President) and Estelle Fisher (Fundraising
Coordinator), for all your efforts this year. We have had a
positively proactive and productive year and that is thanks to all
your drive and determination behind the scenes. Thank you for

working with me. It really was an all-round team effort. A great
year.

IMPORTANT DATE - November 27th is our AGM. All Executive
positions will be vacated, and we will be calling for new
nominations to fill these roles.

NOTICE OF MEETING

AGM followed by the General Meeting
Tuesday 27th November at 7.00pm in the Staff Room.

All parents, grandparents and carers are welcome.

HOW TO CONTACT US

Sam Ivimey
President

SCHOOL BANKING

School banking will resume this Friday. Please be sure to
deposit your bankbook into 'Pat' the banking dog before the
9.10am bell to line up for class. He will be sitting waiting out the
front of the school library. Books will be accepted no later than
9.30am.

Calender Events

2018

30.11.2018 K-2 Assembly – Beta and Space

7.12.2018 3-6 Assembly – Helix and Sigma

10.12.2018 2019 Leadership speeches – 9:20am

13.12.2018 Christmas Picnic

13.12.2018 Nursing home visit

14.12.2018 Principal’s Assembly

14.12.2018 Talent Show

17.12.2018 Presentation Day

18.12.2018 Year 6 Farewell

19.12.2018 Last day of School for students

19.12.2018 Year 6 Farewell assembly

• Send us an email to
cambridgegardenspublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au

• Through the 'Cambridge Gardens Public School'
official Facebook page

• Leave a message with the school office and we will
contact you

• Drop a note into the P&C box (on the counter inside
in the door to the school office)

• OR come along to a P&C meeting and HAVE YOUR
SAY.
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Installing SZapp

Apple Devices: Android Devices:

Find your School

Select your school's region. Search for and select your
school.

Register a User

Before you can add your
school, you will need to

register.

Register to SZapp with your
email, or sign in automatically

with Google or Facebook.

Enter your email and name. Create a password.

Managing Notifications

Choose which group/s you
would like to receive
notifications from.

Groups with arrows next to
them indicate that there are
sub-groups which you can

join.

Home
View the latest feed item and school menu.

Feed
View all feed items for every

group you belong to.

Manage
Manage push notifications,

your default subscription and
groups.

1. On your device, open
the App Store.

2. Search the App Store
for SZapp.

3. Download and install
SZapp.

1. On your device, open
the Play Store.

2. Search the Play Store
for SZapp.

3. Download and install
SZapp.
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For more information please view our FAQs
page

http://www.schoolzine.com.au/szapp
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